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This is a copy of a message I sent to Peter Finkle.

I N T E R 0 F F ICE M E M 0 RAN DUM

2am EDT

cilities Branch

Date:

From:

Branch:

Tel No:

26-Sep-1990 08:2

Gail Waller
WALLERG
Mental Health Fa

324-4473

TO: Peter Finkle
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I spoke to Dr. Draper last night; he is the Chairman of the
Medical Directors group. He told me that their group
discussed this issue at the last meeting on September 11,
1990, and that they have come up with a draft position
statement on Environmental Hypersensitivity for the
psychiatric hospital system. It essentially says that the
Medical Directors and other staff of the hospitals are aware
of the condition, and that extensive psychological and
physical testing is done for each patient to rule out other
factors which may produce psychiatric symptoms. If anything
abnormal is found, the patient is referred on to a
consultant physician or other practitioner. Also, that the
WHMIS is followed at each hospital, which helps reduce
environmental hazards in the hospitals. He will be sending
me the position statement as soon as it is typed, which
probably won't be until Monday.

Chris Brown told me essentially the same thing he told you
yesterday; that he does not want to deal with us anymore and
that he will explore "other avenues" to get his message out,
and that it will "not be very flattering to the Branch". He
also told me that what he wants done is to have every
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patient with a diagnosis of "manic depression" to be sent to
a clinical ecologist or a physician with expertise in
environmental disorders to be tested for sensitivities.
(This testing would be considered incomplete unless it
includes Serial Dilution Titration Testing, which is
dilution of the offending substance to be ingested into the
body to produce a tolerance level. Traditional "scratch"
tests do not go far enough, he says.) Since much of the
symptomology of manic depression includes "mood swings",
which have also been identified as symptomatic of
environmental sensitivities in some of the literature, he
feels that it is this group which is most often misdiagnosed
and mistreated.

I have sent the Medical Directors copies of the Thomson and
Zimmerman reports; Chris Brown did question the fact that I
had sent the latter. I justified this to him by saying that
the report was commissioned by the Ministry of Health, and
that it is the reponse to the Thomsonreport (which is very
sympathetic to his cause; Zimmerman much less so). I have
also sent them the Executive Summary of a report prepared
for the New Jersey Board of Health, and I am currently
attempting to find the full report. It is not in our
library; I may have to go to the authors for it.

Dr. Draper said that they have dealt with this issue in many
forms in past years; Medical Directors in the psychiatric
hospitals, by virtue of their position, have access to a
great deal of research papers and articles. Dr. Draper said
that the evidence linking this disorder to psychiatry is
debated by many and sketchy at best.

In short, Peter, it does not look like we are going to be
responding to Chris Brown in the manner that he wants us to
be; he has told me that he does not want me to call him any
more, and that future correspondence should be through the
mails. I would appreciate any advice you may have.

Gail Waller
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